

Dear U of T community member:

It's hard to believe our summer holidays are coming to a close and we're inching closer to the fall. I, for one, am a big fan of the first week of September – this 2022 one being an all-time favourite. Why? Because this year even more people are returning to campus and these lucky people will be able to see the Landmark transformation in person for the first time. What could be more exciting?

It's also the perfect time to check out the St. George Campus as we've been working tirelessly all summer: pouring the columns and the first roof slab in the parking garage, installing granite pavers at the Observatory and west of Hart House, planting in the Back Campus and completing all the hardscape and softscape at the Medical Sciences Building.

Our work continues In September, which includes:

- Waterproofing the northeast ramp to the underground parking. We'll also continue other concrete
 work in the garage as well as pour elevator core walls and continue the roof pour. Geothermal
 horizontal piping will continue to the east side of the parking garage to the mechanical room.
 Landmark geothermal system recovers waste heat from the central steam plant to provide
 supplemental heat source to the southeast campus.
- At Hart House, we'll continue softscaping on the west side as well as installing a seat wall.
- At Alumni Plaza, which is the plaza in front of Prichard Alumni House, we're adding a concrete base as well as installing granite pavers.
- At the Medical Sciences Building Plaza, we are laying a concrete sidewalk and an asphalt driveway.

Also please note that the following entrances are now closed:

- Medical Sciences Building North Plaza. We encourage you to use access doors on King's College Road or Queen's Park.
- University College doors on King's College Circle. We encourage you to use access doors
 on the east side of the building on Hart House Circle or though the newly renovated UC
 Quadrangle which can be accessed through the north and west side of the building.

I hope you're as excited as I am about our campus transformation. No doubt Landmark will cause a bit more disruption with more people on campus and we're doing our best to manage traffic – both foot and vehicle – in the area. Thank you in advance for your patience.

Please see our progress pics below. Here's to a great return to school/office!

Warm regards,

Scott Mabury

Vice-President, Operations and Real Estate Partnerships







